
 We have had a very busy week with lots of visitors. On 
Monday we welcomed members of the Rotary Club of 
Market Harborough. Mr Les Dodd presented the Rotary 
Science Shield to our team of Year 4 and 5 children. Mr 

Dodd told us that no school had ever retained the shield so we are going to 
try extra hard next year. 
 
Mr John Tillotsen, one of the trustees of the Betty Ward Charitable Trust, 
presented a cheque for £3000 to be spent on new furniture and books for our 
library. Mr Tillotsen told us about Miss Ward and her memories of school. 
The children were really excited to have the opportunity to help Mrs Champi-
on, our librarian, to select new books. Top of the list at the moment are 
books by Jeffrey Brown, Tony Ross and David Walliams. The children would 
also like more joke books, books about dogs and books to support the Y3 
Predator topic. 
 
On Tuesday Tom Sharp, Leicestershire road safety officer came to talk to the 
children about Active Travel which aims to increase the number of children 
travelling to school by walking, cycling and scooting. 
He explained how actively travelling to school has 
many benefits keeping us fit and healthy, and increas-
ing concentration levels in class as well as helping us to 
develop road safety skills and above all have fun! He 
was very  impressed with the success of our walk to school week and espe-
cially Joseph’s flippers! Thank you so much to all of you who joined in with 
Happy Shoesday and made a donation to Living Streets. We raised £250. 

 

Children are awarded House 

Points for effort, achievement 

and kindness to others. This 

week’s points totals are 

Welton = 1606 

Morrison = 1247 

Ireland = 1458 
 

 

 

At KPS we believe that good 

manners are essential and the 

teaching of these is at the centre 

of our curriculum. This week 1H, 

1L and 5Phave been recog-

nised as having the best manners 

in school. 

 

Every day your child spends in 

school really matters. This week’s 

attendance superstars are: 

FSM with 100% 

Weekly Reminder 
 Term re-starts on Monday 3rd June.   After school clubs also re-start on this date. 

 If your child has long hair please can you ensure that it is tied up for school. 
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On Tuesday Revd Fremmer from St Wilfrids Church came 
to talk to all the children in Years 4 and 5 about ‘Thy King-
dom Come’.  He invited us to pray as a global Christian 
community for more people to come to know Jesus Christ. 

He gave all the children a ‘Family Prayer Adventure Map’ and a set of 
stickers. More information can be found by clicking here: https://
www.thykingdomcome.global . Thy Kingdom Come begins on Ascension 
Day and continues until Pentecost. This year it is Thursday 30th May – 
Sunday 9th June. When we return to school after half term the children in 
Years 2 and 3 will have the chance to visit St Wilfrids as part of our ‘Prayer 
Spaces Initiative’. We look forward to hearing how the children enjoy 
their activities and sharing their ideas for prayer. 

https://www.thykingdomcome.global/


 
Year 6 

Mya & Lily 
Year 5 

Olivia, Adam & Leo 
Year 4 

Noah, Lucy & Eleanor 
Year 3 

Finlay, Arthur, Adam & Leomi 
Year 2 

Laurie, Ollie, Darcey, Lucas, 
Ari & Daniyal 

Year 1 
Alana, Isaac, Riley, James, 

Florence & Fred 
EYFS 
Evie 

A huge thank you to all the  

parents and carers for helping 

to raise £385.00 at the KPA 

movie night. 

 

Also, to all the teachers that 

assisted. Your help is very 

much appreciated. 

 
 
04.06.2019 -  1RT visit to Ernest Cook 
06.06.2019 -  6H visit to Ernest Cook 
10.06.2019 -  2W visit to Ernest Cook 
14.06.2019 -  Class photographs 
18.06.2019 -  6R visit to Ernest Cook 
20.06.2019 -  2L visit to Ernest Cook 
22.06.2019 -  KPA Summer Fayre 
25.06.2019 -  Summer Showcase (3.30-4.30pm) 
26.06.2019 -  Yr 5&6 Performances (2pm & 6.30pm) 
27.06.2019 -  6S visit to Ernest Cook 
27.06.2019 -  Yr 5&6 Performances (6.30pm) 
27.06.2019 -  KS1 Sports Day 
28.06.2019 -  FS visit to West Lodge Farm Park 
28.06.2019 -  KS2 Sports Day 
04.07.2019 -  2P visit to Ernest Cook 
05.07.2019 -  Yr 2 Family Worship 
05.07.2019 -  Reports to parents 
11.07.2019 -  Yr 6 Leavers Service at Wilfrids Church 
12.07.2019 -  Last day of term 

Our Year 5/6 netball players entered 2 teams at the DSAT net-
ball tournament last Friday. We had a tricky start playing some 
well drilled teams, however all of our girls and boys didn't give 
up and they really enjoyed themselves. Our first team came 
3rd, winning a small trophy, and our second team came 6th. 

There was a special mention to Joe and Rani, taking away a medal each for 
showing fantastic sportsmanship. Well done to all who attended!                                            
               Miss Lenton 
Yesterday some Year 5 and 6 girls participated in a football tournament at 
Market Harborough Football Club. Despite the heat, the girls worked tirelessly 
and played some excellent football. Overall, we came 3rd in our group winning 
one match (1-0) drawing one match (0-0) and losing 2 matches (2-1 and 1-0). 
Heidi was our top goal scorer, scoring both of our goals!  It was excellent to see 
how much the girls have improved since our last match - they are a real credit 
to Kibworth. Thank you to all parents who came to support the girls.  
                               Miss Cornish  

Well done to all the children who took part in "Walk to school week". It was 
great to see children learning about the benefits of active travel. 

Congratulations to 2P (KS1) and 5P (KS2) with the highest percentage of chil-
dren walking to school this week.   

          Mr Kostecki 

In our “wriggle & crawl” topic this week, I made a 
minibeast hotel with a  team.   
 
It has been really fun making it because I think this 
is my talent.  We used a cardboard box, lots of 
twirly sticks and flowers. 

 
I did it on the field near year 3 and we are going to show them to 
year 4.  It was fun! 
         Jaiden (year 2) 
 

Job Vacancy 

We are looking for a new Premis-

es Officer to join our team.  Du-

ties will include opening and clos-

ing the school; providing basic 

building and grounds mainte-

nance; managing the cleaning 

team; controlling maintenance 

schedules; keeping the site safe 

and liaising with contractors. 

This is an exciting opportunity for 

someone who is willing to get 

involved in school life and play a 

major supportive role in the 

maintenance of the school and its 

grounds. 

If you, or anyone you know, 

might be interested please phone 

Chloe Weston in the school 

office.  The closing date for appli-

cations is  7th June 2019. 


